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At the April 12 council meeting, Mayor and Council, along with the entire Borough of Barrington, honored Cody 
Bruner and named April 12 as “Cody Bruner Day” in Barrington.  Cody was honored for his accomplishments over 
the years in the NJ State Special Olympics, for being such a great friend to the whole town and for the young man 
he has become.  He was presented with an honorary “Mayor” badge, a Barrington shirt and hoodie, a proclamation 
presented by the Mayor and also one from the 5th Legislative District, and it was announced at the meeting that Cody 
will be the Grand Marshal at this year’s Independence Day parade!  Council also informed Cody that the basketball 
courts at Wish Upon a Star Park are being renamed “Cody’s Courts”.  Way to go Cody!

CODY BRUNER DAY

picture by Brett Ainsworth Publisher The Retrospect
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We are extreme-
ly excited to 
announce that 
our senior events 
started back up 
in April and our 
senior bus trans-
port will be start-
ing back up in 
May!  Some of our 
favorite events 
such as our 
Easter Dinner, the 

Ice Cream Social and Christmas Dinner are 
finally back!  All of our events will be posted 
on the website at www.barringtonboro.
com and the Borough of Barrington Face-
book page as they are scheduled.  You can 

also contact Eileen Holcombe, at Borough 
Hall, for any questions about our upcoming 
events.  After a much anticipated wait, we 
couldn’t be happier to get our seniors out 
and about to see each other in person again.
      Our Public Works Department is very 
busy, and doing a great job, handling every-
thing coming their way.  They will be help-
ing with many of the events and projects we 
will be having here in town.  This includes 
planting trees as part of our Green Team 
Program, paving roads as part of our Capi-
tal Roads Program and upgrading many of 
our sewers.  Another project that is extreme-
ly important to me, is the re-striping of the 
center lines and crosswalks on Clements 
Bridge Road.  Please remember that CBR 
has many crosswalks that our residents use, 

especially now that the weather is breaking 
and spring sports have started.  Also, we will 
be adding new signs to some of our cross-
walks to help make them more visible.  The 
safety of our residents is always our top 
priority.  Our town has a speed limit of 25mph 
with many crosswalks, so please remember 
to stop when someone is trying to cross.
      I couldn’t be more excited to see all our 
residents at upcoming sporting events, town 
events and just walking throughout our town 
once again. We hope everyone enjoys their 
summer and please stay safe.

Michael Beach
Councilman
Borough of Barrington
856-547-8585

To our friends and neighbors 
We are so happy to be back to in person 

meetings and events. It was certainly a long 
two years.

As a community we did such a great job 
of coming together uniting for one common 
purpose, being kind to one another and 
staying strong.

The impact to our community was great. 
We lost 19 precious lives to Covid 19 and 
had over 1200 covid positive cases since 
March 2020. I thank you all for your patience 
and thoughtfulness for our staff and fellow 
residents during the most difficult of days.

As the weather changes and the days grow 
longer I encourage you to visit our parks that 
are located throughout town.

Our inclusive park is Wish Upon A Star Park 
which is located on Reading Avenue, Lost 
World Park is located in the Stoney Brook 
section of town and features a dog park and 
the Tot Lot is located next to borough hall.

With the cracking of the bats from Shreve 
to Moore Ave and even as far as Haddon 
Heights we are ready to Play Ball. Spring 
also brings us soccer, golf, track and girls 
lacrosse. If sports are not in your game plan 
there are lots of other opportunities in town 
including scouting, dancing, cheerleading 
and many other ways to support and cheer 
for the kids.

The class of 2022 Graduation will soon 
be upon us. I am very proud to announce 
that my triplets Danny, Emily & Aidan will 
graduate from Haddon Heights High School 
this year. The teachers, staff, coaches and 
administration at Haddon Heights High 
School are an exceptional group of people 
and I was proud to work alongside them and 
to be part of the Garnet family.

On April 12th we honored Cody Bruner 
as our Honorary Mayor and proclaimed the 
day to be his. Cody brings so much joy and 
pleasure to everyone who comes in contact 
with him. There was a tremendous outpour-
ing of love & support for him. The basketball 
courts on Reading

Avenue will now be known as Cody’s 
Courts. There were so many honors 
bestowed upon Cody and we appreciate 
everyone who came out in support of this 
amazing person.

In February we bid farewell and congrat-
ulations on their retirements to Police Chief 
Dave Uron & Lieutenant Dan Bowman.

I was honored to swear in Mike Minardi 
as the Chief Of Police, Dave Pawling as 
Lieutenant, Dan Mulhern as Sergeant, Dan 
Hovern as Sergeant, Zach Ferguson as 
Patrolman, Matt Charlton as Patrolman and 
Kieran McKeown as SLEO II. All of the men 
and women of the police department do an 
outstanding job protecting and serving our 
community. Be sure to look for them at our 
many events that will be going on this year.

I encourage everyone to SHOP & DINE 
local. Barrington has some amazing stores 
and restaurants. The owners and their staff 
are eager to assist and welcome the commu-
nity to stop by for coffee, pizza, a workout, 
a unique gift, craft beer, wings, a milkshake, 
vintage clothing, grab a haircut or have your 
hearing checked whatever you choose to 
do, choose to do it here in Barrington!

I want to remind you that Barrington is a 
Drive 25pmh town with the exception of the 
15pmh limits that are listed in areas by the 
school. Please take the time to slow down.

With the addition of many new businesses 
there has been an increase in parking we 
have been working on some initiatives to 
encourage those visiting the downtown area 
to utilize our public parking lots & avoid-
ing the residential streets. Parking maps 
are located online and are available at the 
borough tax office. You can also find them in 
some of the businesses along

Clements Bridge Road. While we encour-
age everyone to patronize the businesses 
we ask that you please be considerate of 
those residents who need to park in front 
of their homes. We have ample parking 
throughout town and just a short stroll from 
Barrington and Atlantic Avenues.

I encourage you to get involved in the 
community by joining the green team, the 
civic association, the recreation commit-
tee. There are so many ways to volunteer 
in town.

If it’s information that you seek please 
attend one of our many public meetings. 
Mayor & Council meet twice a month and 
the planning board meets monthly. Be first 
to know what’s happening in town, ask 
questions or just listen.

I look forward to seeing you around town at 
all of the events or meetings -check out the 
great list of things to do on our website. I am 
very excited to welcome back the Harvest 
Festival.

I want to thank all of our department heads 
and employees for their hard & dedication 
throughout the year.

Please remember to watch out for the kids 
and drive safely.

GOVERNMENT NEWS
FROM THE DESK OF MAYOR PATTI HARRIS
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Dear Resi-
dents, Neighbors 
& Friends:

Happy spring! 
With restrictions 
all finally lifted 
we have been 
planning all of 
our normal town 
events for the 
year. Barrington 
Day will be held 

on April 30th behind Woodland School. 
The event is free and will feature blow-ups, 
mini-golf, human foosball, family games, 
face painters and more.  The next big town 
event will be “Brews, Beats & Eats” hosted 
by the Barrington Civic Association on 5/21. 
The Fire Co. will be hosting a Memorial Day 
service at 9am on Monday 5/30 in front of 
the Fire House. Our Independence Day 
parade and fireworks will be on Sunday 
7/3 (parade at 6pm and fireworks at dusk). 

We are so excited to announce this year’s 
parade Grand Marshal will be Cody Bruner. 
Also, mark your calendars, because the 
Barrington Harvest Festival will be back this 
year on Saturday 10/8!

Our Barrington Police Department has 
welcomed a few new members over the 
last couple of months. Congratulations and 
welcome to Patrolman Zach Ferguson, 
Patrolman Matthew Charlton, and Class II 
Officer Kieran McKeown. Our department 
is one of the finest in the state under the 
leadership of Chief Minardi, and our newest 
officers have already shown themselves to 
be assets to our community. The BPD has 
started their “Drive 25” campaign back up, 
so make sure when you’re driving through 
town you are not exceeding 25mph.

With our housing market booming these 
last few months, I’d like to welcome all the 
new residents who have moved into town 
recently. I have been mailing out welcome 
packets with some town information to all 

new homeowners so if you haven’t received 
one yet, you should be soon.

I am also the Council member in charge 
of our Borough’s food pantry. I’d like to thank 
everyone who has donated over the entire 
pandemic, helping us to get food to those 
who were truly in need. If you would like to 
donate or if you are food insecure and in 
need, please reach out to me directly.  

If you would like to join the Recreation 
Committee or have a constituent issue, 
please contact me. Please follow the 
Borough of Barrington page on Facebook 
which has constant updates on important 
town information and events.

Councilman Kyle Hanson
Director of the Barrington Police Depart-
ment, Office of Emergency Management, 
Fire Department, Special Events, Constitu-
ent Services, Parks & Recreation
khanson@barringtonboro.com

GOVERNMENT NEWS

Do You Need the Summer
“Function Better Program”?

     Now that the weather is warm and the 
flowers are in bloom, there is an increasing 
desire to be active outdoors.  Gardening 
activities, walks in the park, outdoor grilling 
and playing games with young children are 
some of the activities that many people en-
joy each summer.  If you are having trouble 
with pain, endurance, bending, walking, 
squatting and other movements that these 
activities may require, the “Function Better 
Program” at  WORK-UP PHYSICAL 
THERAPY may be just what you need in or-
der to have a fantastic summer season!
     The “Function Better Program” at
WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY emphasizes 
muscle strengthening and stretching ex-
ercises, activities to decrease pain, condi-
tioning exercises on equipment as well as 
personalized instruction to promote safe 
and independent function.  After comple-
tion of the “Function Better Program”, 
many people report that they are pain free 
and able to lead a more active and indepen-
dent lifestyle.
     WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY is conve-
niently located at 135 East Atlantic Avenue 
in Haddon Heights (just off Station Avenue). 
Due to high demand, slots for the upcoming 
summer session of the “Function Better 
Program” are limited and filling quickly. 
     To reserve a slot for the program, call
(856) 546-0377.

At WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY, you will 
find that:

• Individual attention is provided by a 
  licensed physical therapist during the
  entire treatment session.
• The treatment sessions are provided in a 
  friendly and professional environment.
• Individuals of all ages and fitness levels 
  are welcome.
• Free transportation is provided 
  for local seniors.
• Medical monitoring is provided during
  treatment to ensure patient safety.

           TreaTiNg
• Low endurance
   • Knee replacements
      • Balance Problems
         • Walking Problems
            • Pain Problems
               • arthritis issues

Jim Clements, PT, DPT, MS is the Director of 
WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY in Haddon 

Heights.  Dr. Clements completed his physical 
therapy training at Thomas Jefferson University 
and went on to receive a Doctoral degree from 

Boston University as well as a Master of Sci-
ence degree from the University of Pennsylvania.                                                                                       

Lic. # 40QA00472300

For appointments at the 
Haddon Heights

office, call:

(856) 546-0377
Medicare and most other
insurances are accepted.

WOrK-UP
PHYSiCaL  THeraPY

Need a PeP-UP? Call WOrK-UP  at  (856) 546-0377!       www.workupnow.com
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Matthew McDermott, CPA
Tax Debt Resolution Specialists

101 Reading Avenue, Barrington | 856-517-4600

SouthJerseyTax.com

STEPHEN GUICE
✻

 
ATTORNEY AT LAW

*Licensed in New Jersey & Pennsylvania

 ❧ Auto Accidents
 ❧ General Litigation
 ❧ Wills & Estates
 ❧ Criminal
 ❧ Juvenile Matters
 ❧ Personal Injury / All Types
 ❧	 Traffic	Offenses	&	DWI
 ❧ Real Estate Matters
 ❧ Family Law
 ❧ Social Security

Free Initial Consultation 
(P.I. & Municipal Court Cases)

Evening & Weekend Hours Available
413	CLEMENTS	BRIDGE	RD.,	BARRINGTON

547-8989

TAX DEBT  
RESOLUTION

TAX RELIEF 
SECRETS!

SEND FILES 
SECURELY

BOROUGH BULLETIN
Our goal is to keep our residents as informed as possible about borough business.  You can visit our website at www.barringtonboro.com 
for full copies of meeting minutes, resolutions and ordinances.  Also, we post public hearing notices on ordinances that are being consid-
ered for adoption in the Retrospect and/or Courier Post Newspapers.  For full copies of any ordinance, you can e-mail the borough clerk 
at tshannon@barringtonboro.com.  

Upcoming meetings:

Council meetings: May 10, June 14, July 12, 2022, Aug 9, Sept 13 
Caucus meetings:  May 3, June 8, July 5, Aug 3, Sept 6 

Caucus and Council meetings begin at 6:00pm and all meetings include open public portions where will the public will be heard on 
any subject.  Agendas are posted to the website 24 hours before the meeting.  Meetings are in-person and will be at Borough Hall.  All 
agendas, resolutions and ordinances are on the borough website under “Government”, then click on “Council Business”.  Also, did you 
know our Borough Code is online?  Just click on the green button on the home page of the website to see our full code.  Only ordinances 
adopted this year are not included.  They are sent to the publisher in January and then added to the online code.  But the ordinances 
adopted this year are available under Council Business.  Again, the borough website is www.barringtonboro.com.  

Borough Hall is open for borough business and hours are 8:30am-4:00pm, Monday-Thursday, and 8:30am-noon on Fridays.  Staff can 
also be reached by phone or by email.  The contact directory is on the website under “About Barrington”, then “Phone/Email Directory”.  

You can make tax and sewer payments online by check, credit card or debit card.  Please visit the borough website at www.barrington-
boro.com and click on the red button that says “Pay Tax/Sewer Bills Online”.  The website will let you know the fee for making an online 
payment.  We also have a drop box in our parking lot if you want to drop off a payment after hours.  

MAIN STREET

Kelly F. Ferrante
REALTOR®, Sales Associate
kw Main Street
Kellymac23@comcast.net 
Office: 856-858-2200
Cell: 856-816-5818

Richard Kinkler
REALTOR®, Sales Associate
kw Main Street
rkinkler@mymainstreetrealty.com 
Office: 856-858-2200
Cell: 856-297-0051

730 Haddon Ave
Collingswood, New Jersey 08108
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FROM THE DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

RECYCLING: Businesses and Residents are 
required by State law, County and Local Regulations 
to Recycle.  Recycling is good for our Environment 
and Saves Tax dollars as it reduces trash tonnage.  
If you need a recycling container, they are available 
at Public Works or the Tax office.  Copies of Trash 
and Recycling Collection Schedule and Regulations 
are on the Borough website under Public Works.

VEGETATIVE WASTE PICK UP: Vegetative 
waste is collected on Monday. Vegetative waste is 
defined as grass clippings, sticker balls, acorns, 
pinecones and viny type materials such as ivy, 
honey suckle, poison ivy, and plant clippings. Vege-
tative waste can be put in 20-gallon containers not 
weighing more than 50lbs.-- please no dirt or sod.  
Plastic trash bags CANNOT be used for veggie 
waste.  The brown kraft bags from Home Depot and 
Lowes can be used for veggie waste.

SCRAP METAL:  Scrap metal is collected on 
Fridays and must be called into the DPW Office prior 
to Friday by calling 547-2486 ext.105.  Scrap metal 
can also be dropped-off at the DPW yard Monday 
thru Friday during normal business hours, 7:00 a.m. 
to 3:30 p.m., for disposal in our scrap metal dump-
ster. If you contact the DPW ahead of time, we may 
be able to make arrangements for pick-up prior to 
your regularly scheduled pick-up day if our sched-
ule and manpower allows.  

TIRES – RESIDENTIAL:  (2) tires per week per 
household, must be off the rims and can be put to 
curb for trash pickup.  If tires are on the rims they 
will not be picked up.

CONRETE:  Concrete is picked-up on Thursdays 
in small amounts.  Pick up by the Borough must 
be called into the DPW office prior to Thursday by 
calling 547-2486 ext. 105.  If you or a Contractor 
are replacing your sidewalk and/or driveway or 
any other type of renovation work, you will need 
to arrange for private disposal. Please remember 
concrete work requires a permit and sometimes 
a street opening permit if you’re doing curb work, 
please contact the Code Enforcement Office if you 
should have any questions at 547-0706. Ext.206. 

BRUSH PICK UP:  Brush pick-up is on Mondays 
including tree limbs and trimmings, brush with roots 
removed and stumps not more than twelve (12) 
inches in diameter.  Brush, limbs and stumps should 
be no longer than 4ft. and stacked neatly curbside 
so not to protrude into the street or block the side-
walk.  If stumps are more than 12” in diameter, call 
the DPW office for special pick-up prior to Thursday.  
Any tree work done by a Contractor is the respon-
sibility of the Contractor to dispose of debris.  Do 
not place brush, limbs, stumps, in the street, as this 
is a dangerous practice that may cause a liability 
problem.  Due to the heavy volume your pick up 
may not be completed on your scheduled pick up 
day--just leave at the curb and it will be picked up 
the following day.

WOODEN FENCING AND RAILROAD 
TIES:  The Borough provides a pickup of small 
amounts that should be no longer than 4’ and limit-
ed to no more than 10 pieces per week.  Pick up by 
the Borough is on Fridays and is to be put curbside 
for trash pickup.  If a Contractor is doing the work 
the Contractor is responsible for disposing of the 
debris.

WASTE OIL:  Motor waste oil only may be 
brought to the Public Works Garage Monday-Friday 
7:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.  Do not drop off after hours 
and leave at gate.  Proof of residency required.   

TRASH AND RECYCLING:  Must be placed 
curbside by 6:00 a.m. on the day of collection but 
no sooner than 1:00 p.m. the day preceding collec-
tion.  A copy of the trash and recycling regulations is 
online at www.barringtonboro.com.  Please remem-
ber to secure your trash properly.  Trash blows all 
over town on windy days.  

TRASH - MOVE OUTS, ESTATES AND 
VACANT HOMES:  frequently these type of 
properties are problems because the Resident/
Tenant, Family or Property Maintenance Compa-
ny think that they can throw the house to the curb. 
This is not acceptable and is not in compliance with 
Borough Ordinances and/or Regulations. The trash 
must be put in trash containers and/or Contractor 
grade trash bags and all recyclables must be source 
separated and put out on the appropriate recycling 
day in compliance with Recycling Regulations. If the 
amount of trash is not a normal residential pick up 
private disposal must be provided.  If you see this 
type of problem in your neighborhood or if you have 
any questions please call the DPW. 

CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS:  Homeowner’s 
are limited to five (5) containers per week.  Please 
do not pile debris at the curb because it will not 
be picked up unless it is in a container.  If you are 
remodeling yourself or using a private Contrac-
tor and will be in excess of the amount described 
herein, you will need to arrange for private disposal.

SINGLE STREAM RECYCLING:  
COMMINGLE:  Includes empty unbroken glass:  
empty aluminum tin and/or bi-metal food and bever-
ages containers, empty plastic juice, soda, water, 
milk, and/or laundry detergent bottles with the 
number 1 or 2 symbols on the bottom.  Nothing 
other than 1’s or 2’s can be recycled.  Labels may 
be left on but plastic caps should be discarded.

MIXED PAPERS:  Includes newspapers, maga-
zines, catalogs, envelops, junk mail, school papers, 
work books, textbook (without covers) office paper, 
non-metallic wrapping paper and computer printout 
papers and cardboard.
The above single stream items can be placed all 
together in one yellow recycling container or you 
can continue to separate by placing commingle in 
recycling container, mixed paper and newspaper 
in a brown bag, corrugated cardboard by flattening 
and bundling.  Yellow 32 gal. recycling containers 
are available at the Borough Hall.  All items will 
ultimately be mixed together when picked up by 
Contractor and thrown into recycling truck.  Place 
items curbside the night before collection but no 
earlier than 1:00 p.m. the day preceding collec-
tion to ensure that you’re recycling will be picked 
up.  Do not place your recycling in the street as this 
is a dangerous practice that may cause a liability 
problem.  Recycling placed on the park strip will not 
harm the grass.  The above single stream recycling 
is collected by South Jersey Sanitation.  If your recy-
cling was not collected or there is a problem please 
call South Jersey Sanitation at 609-561-0441 or call 
the Department of Public Works at 547-2486 ext. 
105.  Only the items mentioned above are accept-
able. Please do not contaminate, this causes oper-
ational problems at the Recycling Facility. 

ELECTRONICS RECYCLING:  Effective 
immediately residents can bring their E-waste to 
the DPW yard for disposal with an appointment only 
by calling 856-547-2486 Ext.105. Hours for drop- 
off are Monday thru Friday, 7:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. 

For the complete list of electronic items that are 
to be recycled, visit the Borough website at www.
barringtonboro.com, then Borough Services, Public 
Works.  

2019 RECYCLING TONNAGE GRANT:  The 
Borough received a grant in the amount $9,028.64. 
The combined recycling tonnage totals for both resi-
dential and commercial are reported to the NJDEP 
every year by law and the statistics are used as part 
of the grant program to determine grant amounts. 
The grant monies can be used for recycling related 
costs such as disposal costs, recycle containers, 
recycling equipment, salaries, etc. 

STREETLIGHTS: If you notice a light out, please 
call DPW and we will report it to PSE&G.  We will 
need to know the location (pole number) of the pole.  
You can also call in to PSE&G at 1-800-436-7734.  

HAZARDOUS WASTE: Items such as propane 
tanks, car batteries, oil-based paints, etc. are 
considered hazardous and cannot be disposed of in 
the trash.  The Camden County Department of Envi-
ronmental Affairs sponsors household collection 
disposal drop off sites throughout the County during 
the year.  For more information, please contact the 
CCDEA at 856-858-5241. 

CAR BATTERIES:  Can be disposed of at most 
local auto part stores for a nominal fee or can be 
disposed of at Camden County Hazardous waste 
drop off sites.  For dates and times please call the 
CCDEA at 856-858-5241.  Do not put curbside for 
recycling or trash pickup--it will not be picked up. 

STREET SWEEPER:  The goal is to sweep the 
whole town twice a year.  Once in early spring and 
again in late spring/early summer.  We will post on 
the Borough website, Facebook and will also post 
signs in your district the week prior.  Please keep 
cars off the street as it allows us to do a thorough 
job.  First sweep is as follows:  District 1—week of 
May 23; District 2—week of May 30; and District 3—
week of June 6.  Delays can happen but we will try 
to stick to that schedule.  

DIG SAFELY:  Homeowners are reminded that 
prior to any type of excavation work you are required 
to call the New Jersey One Call Center at 1-800-
272-1000 or 811 to request a mark out of all under-
ground utilities.  Examples of excavation include 
landscaping, irrigation systems, fencing installa-
tions, concrete work, etc.  If you have a Contractor 
doing your work the Contractor should be aware 
of this requirement also.  If you see colored paint 
markings in the road or colored flags on your prop-
erty, these are utility markings.  Yellow = Gas, Red 
= Electric, Orange =Communication/CATV, Blue = 
Water, Green = Sanitary Sewer, White = Proposed 
excavation area.

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE THRU AUGUST:
MEMORIAL DAY:  May 30th (Monday) - DPW 
closed.  All services rescheduled for the following 
day.

JUNETEENTH: June 20th (Monday)—DPW 
closed.  All services rescheduled for the following 
day.  

INDEPENDENCE DAY: July 4th (Monday) 
– DPW closed. All services rescheduled for the 
following day. 

Any questions regarding any Public 
Works related issues, please call 
Mike Ciocco, Supt. of Public Works at 
547-2486 ext.101.
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Dear Resident:
This newsletter explains what you can do to help with stormwater 
pollution.  Our direct and indirect actions contribute to the problem 
and we can all help to reduce stormwater pollution.  The NJDEP 
requires all municipalities to have a Municipal Stormwater Regu-
lation Program.  The flip side of this letter provides details on how 
you can help comply with this program.  Cleaning up pet waste, 
limiting use of fertilizers and pesticides and helping to keep debris 
out of stormwater inlets are just some of the things residents can do 
to help reduce pollution.  The Borough installed markers on storm-
water inlets that read “No Dumping—Drains to River” and installed 
inlet covers that help prevent certain solids and floatables from 
reaching the surface waters.  We also periodically street-sweep our 
roads to help keep pollution from flowing into the inlets.  All of these 
actions help to reduce stormwater pollution.  Please take the time to 
read this newsletter to see what you can do to help.  For more infor-
mation, call Mike Ciocco, Stormwater Manager and Sup’t. of Public 
Works at 856-547-2486, ext. 101 or email mciocco@barrington-
boro.com.  You can also get more information by visiting the follow-
ing websites:  www.njstormwater.org or www.cleanwaternj.org.  We 
all need to do our part to keep our waterways clean.
We are asking residents/families to help keep trash out of the storm 
sewers by cleaning up the street in front of your home, making sure 
the stormwater inlet on your block is clear or helping pick up trash 
at a park or playground.  Do what you can to get involved.  We need 
to save our planet for our children

Pet Waste Pollutes Our Waters
Did you know that animal waste from pets can pollute our 
waters? When left on the ground, pet waste is washed by 
rain and melting snow and ice into storm drains that carry it 
to our rivers, lakes, the ocean and drinking water.  Animal 
waste contains a high concentration of nutrients as well 
as bacteria and disease causing microorganisms that can 
cause problems.
What you can do
Pet owners, or anyone who takes your pet for walks, must 
properly dispose of the waste by picking it up, wrapping it 
and placing it in the trash or flushing it unwrapped down the 
toilet. Barrington is required to adopt and enforce local pet 
waste laws. At a minimum, we must require that pet owners 
or their keepers immediately and properly dispose of their 
pet’s solid waste deposited on any public or private property 
not owned or possessed by that person. People with service 
animals such as Seeing Eye dogs are exempt. Please make 
sure you are familiar with the Borough Ordinance and follow 
it. Thank you for helping to keep New Jersey’s waters clean.

Solutions to Stormwater Pollution
Easy Things You Can Do Every Day To Protect Our Water 
A Guide to Healthy Habits for Cleaner Water
Pollution on streets, parking lots and lawns is washed by rain into 
storm drains, then directly to our drinking water supplies and the 
ocean, rivers and lakes our children play in.  Fertilizer, oil, pesti-
cides, detergents, pet waste, grass clippings; you name it, and it 
ends up in our water.
Stormwater pollution is one of New Jersey’s greatest threats to 
clean and plentiful water and that’s why we’re all doing something 
about it.
By sharing the responsibility and making small, easy changes in 
our daily lives, we can keep common pollutants out of stormwater.  
The steps we take now will result in cleaner water and will save on 
the high cost of cleaning-up our water.
As part of New Jersey’s initiative to keep our water clean and plen-
tiful and to meet federal requirements, many municipalities and 
other public agencies including colleges and military bases must 
adopt ordinances or other rules prohibiting various activities that 
contribute to stormwwater pollution.  Breaking these rules can 
result in fines or other penalties.
As a resident, business or other member of the New Jersey 
community, it is important to know these easy things you can do 
every day to protect our water.

Limit your use of fertilizers and pesticides.
 
•	 Do a soil test to see if you need a fertilizer.
•	 Do not apply fertilizers if heavy rain is predicted.
•	 Look for alternatives to pesticides.
•	 Maintain a small lawn and keep the rest of your yard in a natural state 

with trees and other native vegetation that requires little or no fertilizer.
•	 If you use fertilizers & pesticides, follow the instructions on the label to 

correctly apply it.
•	 Properly use and dispose of hazardous products.
•	 Hazardous products include some household or commercial cleaning 

products, lawn and garden care products, motor oil, antifreeze and 
paints.

•	 Do not pour any hazardous products down a storm drain because storm 
drains are usually connected to local waterbodies and the water is not 
treated.  These drains are marked with the “No Dumping” markers.

•	 Clean-up after your pet.
•	 Never discard pet waste in a storm drain.
•	 If you have hazardous products in your home or workplace, make sure 

you store or dispose of them properly.  Read the label for guidance.
•	 Use natural or less toxic alternatives when possible.
•	 Recycle used motor oil.
•	 Contact your municipal or county offices for the locations of hazardous 

waste disposal facilities.
•	 Do not let sewage or other waste flow into a stormwater system.
•	 Do not feed wildlife such as ducks and geese.
•	 Do not litter.  Place litter in trash receptacles.
•	 Recycle.  Recycle.  Recycle.
•	 Participate in community cleanups.

Dispose of yard waste properly.
•	 Keep leaves and grass out of storm drains.  Do not blow grass clippings 

or leaves into the street.
•	 Use leaves and grass clippings as a resource for compost.
•	 Use a mulching mower that recycles grass clippings into the lawn.

Stormwater
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The Barrington Fire Company just took delivery of their new fire 

truck! This beautiful piece of apparatus purrs like a newborn kitten! This 
2022 Ferrara replaces their 1994 Ferrara which was purchased brand 
new and will be donated to Oklahoma to the Carter Fire Department to 
replace their 1960’s fire truck!!! It is absolutely a humbling experience 
to be able to donate such a wonderful piece of apparatus that will be 
able to go right into service when delivered to a county of 23,000 needy 
residents who are ecstatic on being able to protect their community 
with much newer equipment. Thank you to all the past and present 
members of the Barrington Fire Company for their dedication and long 
hours preserving this amazing piece of apparatus so that it can contin-
ue in its journey to serve and protect communities when called upon! 

With the nicer weather approaching please use caution when utiliz-
ing grills, check for winter nests that were made in small areas before 
lighting, always use grills away from any structures with at least a 
ten-foot perimeter. Please always keep an extinguisher or hose close 
by when utilizing fire pits. Please check pool gates for working locks to 

avoid small children accessing pools unattended. Please feel free to reach out to us about more safety tips to keep your summer activities 
exciting and safe! 

Have you checked your smoke detectors recently? Have you heard that low battery chirp so long that you do not even notice it? It is 
especially important to have working smoke detectors throughout your home! Yes, it is important that the basement have a working smoke 
detector! 2,900 dryer fires are reported each year causing an estimated 5 deaths, 100 injuries and over $35 million dollars in property 
damage!!!! 34% of these fires are due to failure to clean the dryer lint! Make sure to empty your dryer lint after each use. 

Barrington Fire Company and The Regional Fire Prevention Alliance have teamed up with 6ABC and Kiddie for their 2022 6ABC Oper-
ation-Save-A Life. This campaign donates smoke detectors to fire companies to install free of charge to homes that need new working 
smoke detectors or to replace damaged non-working detectors. If you need a smoke detector to be replaced or even help with installing 
a new battery, please call the Regional Fire Prevention Alliance 24 hours a day at 856-547-0991 to schedule someone to stop by. If you 
call after regular business hours, please leave your information on their voicemail and they will return your call the next business day. If 
you need a smoke detector immediately, please contact Chief Ken Baus at Kbaus@barringtonboro.com or President Phylicia Robenolt 
at Presidentbfc91@gmail.com or call or text 609-381-3530. 

The Barrington Fire Company is looking for 
you! We are looking for you to be on our team! 
We are always looking for new members to add 
to our growing team, we are looking for people 
interested in helping with fundraising, helping the 
community, fire prevention, youth leadership and 
of course FIREFIGHTERS!!!! Please email Chief 
Ken Baus at Kbaus@barringtonboro.com or Pres-
ident Phylicia Robenolt at Presidentbfc91@gmail.
com for more information. You can also reach out 
to President Robenolt by call or text 609-381-3530. 
Our meeting nights are the 2nd Monday of each 
month if you want to stop by and check us out! 

picture by Brett Ainsworth Publisher The Retrospect
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FROM THE CONSTRUCTION OFFICE
Permits are required for all of the following improvements:

FROM THE  
ZONING OFFICIAL
Are you planning home improvements? 
Please be aware that the following require 
zoning approval:

•	 FENCE
•	 DECK
•	 POOLS/HOT TUBS
•	 ADDITIONS
•	 SHEDS
•	 PAVERS
•	 IF YOU ARE INCREASING THE SIZE 

OF A DRIVEWAY OR ADDING A  
DRIVEWAY

•	 COVERED PORCH
•	 SIGNS
•	 PATIO CONCRETE/PAVERS
•	 STEPS
•	 CHICKENS
•	 NEW HOMES
•	 DORMERS
•	 NEW BUSINESS THAT COME  

INTO TOWN
•	 GENERATORS
•	 GARAGE

All of the above improvements require prior 
zoning approval. The zoning application is 
available at Borough Hall and the fee is $40. 
A survey is required to be submitted with the 
application showing where the improvement 
is being added.

•	 POOLS ABOVE GROUND/
INGROUND

•	 HEATERS/AIR CONDITIONS
•	 ADDITIONS
•	 NEW HOME CONSTRUCTION
•	 WATER HEATERS
•	 SOLAR PANELS
•	 SEWER LINES
•	 STEPS
•	 CONCRETE
•	 RAILINGS
•	 CHIMNEY LINERS
•	 IF REPLACING WINDOWS AND IF 

THEY ARE GOING TO BE LARGER 
OR SMALLER THEN ORIGINAL 
SIZES

•	 CCO INSPECTIONS FOR NEW 
BUSINESS IN TOWN

•	 SHEDS OVER 200 SQUARE FEET
•	 SUNROOMS
•	 ROOF-OVER STRUCTURES
•	 DEMO OF STRUCTURES

•	 ADDING ELECTRICAL OR  
PLUMBING

•	 SPRINKLER SYSTEMS 
•	 ROOFS OVER COMMERCIAL 

BUILDINGS
•	 KITCHEN REMODEL IF REMOVING 

WALLS OR MOVING PLUMBING 
OR ELECTRICAL 

•	 BATHROOM IF RELOCATION OF 
PLUMBING OR ELECTRICAL

•	 DECK
•	 FINISHING BASEMENT
•	 BEAMS
•	 ELECTRICAL SERVICE
•	 HANDICAPPED RAMP
•	 TRUSSES
•	 FIREPLACES
•	 SIGNS
•	 WATER PROOFING
•	 GENERATORS
•	 REMOVING OF OIL TANKS
•	 DORMERS

Also, please be advised that a permit is required for all dumpsters/PODS—
whether in the street or on private property.  The application fee is $25.  There 
are rules governing placement and length of time the dumpster/POD can be 
in place depending on the location.  For dumpsters that are approved to be in 
the street, there is also an escrow deposit required for potential damage to the 
street and the maximum length of time the dumpster can be in the street is 14 
days.  For more information, call the Construction Office at 856-547-0706, ext. 
206.  You can also visit the borough website and look at the Borough Code to 
read the dumpster/storage container ordinance.

Dignity • Quality • Understanding

402 White Horse Pike
Haddon Heights, NJ 08035

(856) 547-3110
Leonard J. Terranova Jr., Manager

N.J. Lic. No. 4046

www.terranovafuneralhome.com

Perfect    Press
Discount

CLEANERS

Alterations / Tailoring   •  Shoe Repair  •  Suede / Leather
Embroidery  •  Wedding Gowns Preserved

208 West Atlantic Ave, Haddon Heights 08035
(856) 546-6055

           Mon. - Fri.  8 am - 6 pm   •   Sat.  8 am - 5 pm
www.perfectpresscleaners.com

$5.00 OFF
ANY $25.00 MINIMUM ORDER
Any Dry Cleaning, Shoe Repair or Alterations Drop Off

All Work Done
On Premises

We Are a Full
Service Cleaner
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For current borough information, 
visit our website at

barringtonboro.com or the 
Barrington Facebook page.

Do you really 
need an ambulance?

Do you know that people often call for an ambulance for situ-
ations that do not warrant the use of an ambulance?  Some-
times people call just because they need a ride to the hospital, 
have toe pain, a toothache or other similar non-life-threatening 
matters.  It costs $800 every time an ambulance is dispatched.  
The Barrington Ambulance Squad bills your insurance or 
Medicare but were you aware that Medicare only pays $250 
for an ambulance ride?  We lose money every time we are 
dispatched.  Even medical insurance companies only pay a 
fraction of the cost to operate the ambulance.  Ambulance 
associations all across the country are struggling with the 
rapidly escalating operating costs and increased labor costs.  
Yet Medicare and insurance companies are not paying nearly 
their fair share of the cost.  

Please remember that ambulances are for true emergencies.  
For non-emergencies you should go to an urgent care facility 
or your family doctor.  If all you need is a ride, you should call 
Uber, Lyft or a taxi service.    

 

 

          

 
BARRINGTON SPRING 


 

SATURDAY, MAY 14, 2022, 8am - 2pm  
RAIN DATE SUNDAY, MAY 15 

 

SPRING IS A GREAT TIME TO CLEAR OUT THE STUFF YOU 
NO LONGER NEED AND MAKE A FEW EXTRA DOLLARS! 

 

Fee of $10.00 to participate. 
Registration must be received by 5/11/2022.  

You can drop form and check in the payment drop box in Borough 
Hall parking lot, bring to the Tax Office or mail to Borough Hall at  

229 Trenton Avenue and your permit will be emailed to you.   
 

List of participating addresses will be posted on the borough 
website at www.barringtonboro.com and on the  

Barrington Facebook page.  Please follow current Covid 
guidelines and practice social distancing.   

 

Proceeds benefit the BARRINGTON GREEN TEAM and  
will be used for sustainable and environmental projects.   

 
  

Name ____________________________________________________ 

Email ____________________________________________________ 

Address _____________________________Phone_______________ 

Fee Paid __________________________________________________ 
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HOAGIE SALE
MAY 14, 2022 9:00 AM

TOWN WIDE YARD SALE DAY
Barrington Fire House

TRAIN AND 
LEGO SHOW
SATURDAY & SUNDAY	
JUNE 25 & 26 10AM-4PM
ADMISSION $3.00
Barrington Fire House

NATIONAL NIGHT OUT
AUGUST 2, 2022

MEMORIAL DAY 
SERVICE

9:00 AM
Barrington Fire House

FIREWORKS 
JULY 3RD
DUSK

Follow us on our Facebook page 
Barrington Fire Company

Instagram @Barrington Fire Company 91

COMMUNITY NEWS
Barrington Brews, Beats & Eats is back! Barrington’s 

only food truck/beer garden festival is coming back twice 
this year, May 21st and September 10th. Our spring event 
will take place on Saturday May 21st from 3pm-10pm in the 
St. Francis (Rosebud Academy) parking lot.

We’re will have Miller Lite, Yuengling, 2 Flying Fish 
Brewing Company IPAs, and Truly Seltzers on tap. Tone-
wood Brewing will also be joining us again this year! In 
addition, we’ll have a Tito’s Handmade Vodka electric 
lemonade, a Malibu Bay breeze as well as Black Box Cab 
or Pinot wine options. We have some amazing food trucks 

lined up including Dom’s Tavern Food Truck, Not Your Mama’s Tacos, IFD Wood 
Fired Pizza, Matty G Dogz and House of Cupcakes. 

No cost to enter. If you plan to drink you must bring a valid government issued ID 
and be over the age of 21. To purchase an alcoholic beverage, you must buy a bever-
age cup for $1. Beer cost will be $4 for Miller Lite or Yuengling, $5 for Truly seltzers, 
Flying Fish IPAs or Tonewood options, Wine will be $5 and Mixed Drinks will cost $6. 
We accept cash or credit card payments.

We will also be raffling off a Miller Lite Grizzly Cooler with $1,000 cash! Live music 
by Yeah Son! Corn hole, beer pong and other fun games. So, mark your calendars, 
get a sitter, and grab your family and friends because you do not want to miss out! 

We also have booked a full-sized air-conditioned bus that will act as a designated 
driver option. All stops will be in Barrington. Stops will include: 
1. B-Corner parking lot 
2. Wish Upon a Star Park 
3. Union Grove Apartments (front building)
4. Corner of Beaver & Barr 
5. Corner of Shreve Ave & Center St. 
6. Avon School 
7. Corner of Copley & Wayne 

Be responsible, but most importantly come have fun! 

If you have any questions, you can reach out to  
Civic Association President, Kyle Hanson at barringtoncivic@gmail.com.

2022 Events Calendar:
4/30 - Barrington Day (11am-3pm)
5/14 - Town Wide Yard Sale (rain date 5/15)
5/14 - Little League’s Beer Garden
5/21 - Brews Beats & Eats (3pm-10pm)
5/30 - Memorial Day Service (9am)
6/12 - Sundae Sunday (4pm-7pm)
7/3 - Independence Day Parade (6pm) &
        Fireworks (at dusk)
8/2 - National Night Out (6pm-8pm)
8/24 - Summer Nights (6pm-8pm)
9/10 - Brews Beats & Eats (3pm-10pm)
10/1 - Fall Fun with First Responders
10/8 - Harvest Festival (10am-4pm)
11/25 - Tree Lighting & Christmas Parade (6pm)
12/18 - Holly Jolly Trolley (4pm-8pm)
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BARRINGTON BAND
www.barringtonband.org
Contact:  Penny Teter, Director  
pennyteter@yahoo.com

BARRINGTON BOARD OF EDUCATION
http://www.barringtonschools.net
Contact: Anthony Arcodia, Superintendent of Schools
856/547-8467 – x-118       856/547-5533 - F
aarcodia@barringtonschools.net
 
BARRINGTON ROD & REEL:
Contact: Darryl Hunt - dhunt425@comcast.net

BARRINGTON PRE-K:
www.barringtonpre-k.com
Contact: Jessica Bader  - 856/375-5556    
barringtonprek@gmail.com

BASKETBALL LEAGUE      
www.barrbasketball.com
Contact: Vince Yanni   vince.yanni@gmail.com
Elizabeth Knecht  -  856/308-8366
dizrain@aol.com

BOY SCOUT TROOP #96
Contact: David Wark, Jr – 609/970-7995
davewark@comcast.net
Kirk Popiolek - kirkpopiolek@gmail.com

CIVIC ASSOCIATION  
www.barringtoncivic.com
Contact:  Kyle Hanson   barringtoncivic@gmail.com
 
CUB SCOUT PACK 96
Contact:  Michelle Webster  215/495-9923
mlwebster628@gmail.com

DEMOCRAT CLUB:
Contact: Felicia Robenolt
barringtondemocratclub@gmail.com

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE VICTIM SERVICES
IN AN EMERGENCY CALL 911 IMMEDIATELY
www.camdencountywomencenter.org
24/7 Hotline: 856-227-1234 / 
Questions and Support: 856-963-5668
Email: ccwcinfo@njaconline.org
Providing Women & Men Safety, Security & Strength to 
Move Forward

EMS/AMBULANCE SQUAD		
Contact: Kate Bowen, Chief
kbowen@barringtonboro.com
Contact: Barbara Willson, Administrator
bwillson@barringtonboro.com

EMERGENCY MNGT. COORDINATOR
Contact: Dave Pawling  856/547-4333
dpawling@barringtonboro.com

FIRE COMPANY #1
www.barringtonfire.com
Chief: Ken Baus    kbaus@barringtonboro.com

FIRE COMPANY #1 AUXILIARY
President:  Ali Ruff  
 aruff91@comcast.net

GIRS SCOUT BROWNIE DAISY 
TROOP 30210
Troop Leader: Christine Scarpa
609/417-2219
carcab321@yahoo.com

GIRLS SOFTBALL LEAGUE
www.barringtongirlssoftball.org 
President:  Sean Broderick seanbroderick31@gmail.com

GIRLS’ SOFTBALL LEAGUE AUXILIARY
President: 

GREEN TEAM
Contact:  Vince Cerrito, Councilman
856/547-8585  x-211  vcerrito@barringtonboro.com

GARNETS  FIELD HOCKEY CLUB, INC.
http://www.garnetsfieldhockey.org
Contact: Shannon Parkinson, President  
garnetsfieldhockey@gmail.com

HADDON HEIGHTS SOFTBALL
Gianna Pedone    pedoneg@hhsd.k12.nj.us

HISTORICAL SOCIETY:
President:  Janis Stuart - 856/546-5239  
jstuart181@verizon.net
Sandy Bowen:  sandybeach48@hotmail.com

LITTLE LEAGUE
www.barringtonbaseball.net
President:  Greg Martinac    856/533-8857
greg.martinac@gmail.com

LITTLE LEAGUE WOMEN’S AUXILIARY
President: Elizabeth Knecht  856/308-8366
dizrain@aol.com
Contact: Stephanie Zetusky 856/952-7103

REPUBLICAN COMMITTEE:
Contact: Bob DelVecchio, Municipal Chairman
barringtonGOP@outlook.com

SOCCER LEAGUE
www.barringtonsoccerclub.com
Contact: Josh Scheets
joshuascheets@gmail.com

THREADS FOR SUCCESS  - Beth Powell
threads4success@gmail.com

SURVIVORS OF SUICIDE SUPPORT  GROUP
Contact: Gail Dohrn
215/545-2242 – Group voice mail

TRAP-NEUTER-RELEASE PROGRAM (TNR)
Contact: Dawn Mutchler - 609/280-0941
info@barringtontnr.com

YOUNG AT HEART SENIORS
856/547-1930 – senior phone
Coordinator:  Eileen C. Holcombe 
eholcombe@barringtonboro.com
						    

BARRINGTON SCHOOLS PTA/CONTACTS:
AVON PARENT TEACHER GROUP (APTG)
www.apt.org
WOODLAND PARENT/TEACHER GROUP (WPTG)
www.wptg.org
President: Suzanne Davenport   
suzanneaptpresident@gmail.com

ROSEBUD ACADEMY PRESCHOOL
www.stroseoflimaschoolnj.com
Director: Fern Love   - 856/617-0750      
102 West Gloucester Pike
flove@strosenj.com

ST. ROSE OF LIMA SCHOOL  -  K-8
www.stroseoflimaschoolnj.com
856/546-6166 
Principal: Deacon Joseph Rafferty
Contact: Sheila Thomas sthomas@strosenj.com
300 Kings Hgwy, Haddon Hgts, NJ  08035
PTA EXEC BOARD: pta@strosenj.com
President: Linda Passanante
						    
	
CHURCHES:
COMMUNITY BIBLE CHURCH 
www.cbcbarrington.com   856/546-6514
321 Kingston Avenue
Contact: Donna Archut
Contact: Pastor Richard Archut
pastor@cbcbarrington.com

FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
www.barringtonmethodist.com
140 Clements Bridge Road
Contact: Pastor W. R. Chew raebobc@comcast.net
Contact: Bob Golas, Head Trustee
856/939-4426    rsgolas@comcast.net

GOOD NEWS FAMILY WORSHIP CNTR. 
www.gnfwc.com     
856/672-9555      
501 Commerce Dr
Pastor(s) Ray and Carol Shannon
gnfwc@aol.com    
Contact: Timothy Shannon  

GOSPEL HALL ASSOCIATION
Barrington Gospel Hall
www.barringtongospelhall.org
14 Barrington Avenue
Contact: A J Higgins
856/547-5730 – H          856/655-5823 - C
ahigginsmd@msn.com

GRACE BIBLE CHURCH
www.gracenj.us     856/546-4885    
887 Clements Bridge Road
Contact:  Patti Smith
patti@gracenj.us
Contact: Pastor Shane Colwell
shane@gracenj.us

ST. ROSE OF LIMA CHURCH  
www.strosenj.com    856/547-0564 
300 Kings Highway
Haddon Heights, NJ  08035-1397
Contact:  Fr. Dave Grover
frdavegrover@strosenj.com 
Contact: Kathy Miller: 
parishsecretary@strosenj.com

THE SPRING OF LIFE CHURCH-CBR
www.thespringoflife.org
240/547-8671
Contact: Rev. Bryan Lee
 
Updated: 2.24.2022         ech

Clubs/Organization/Church 2022 for website/ BOT  

532 Clements Bridge Rd, Barrington, NJ 08007
856-354-3332 * www.salonfade.com

VISIT OUR SECOND LOCATION
154 Broadway Westville
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FROM THE TAX OFFICE
You can now make tax and sewer payments online by 
check, credit card or debit card.  Please visit the borough 
website at www.barringtonboro.com and click on the red 
button that says “Pay Tax/Sewer Bills Online”.  The website 
will let you know the fee for making an online payment.  We 
also have a drop box in our parking lot if you want to drop 
off a payment after hours.  

124 Clements Bridge Road
Barrington, NJ 08007

Bob McHugh

(856) 547-8953
Fax: (856) 546-8408

artpress1@verizon.net

PRINTING
CALENDARS * PROMOTIONAL ITEMS * CHRISTMAS CARDS

BUSINESS CARDS * BROCHURES * NEWSLETTERS

856-547-8953

Well folks, it’s been a long two years and it gives me great pleasure to inform you that WE ARE BACK!!  
Below is our schedule for 2022. Eileen, and sometimes Meg, will be at the VFW/Memorial Senior Center on 
Monday and Wednesday from noon to 3:30pm. Senior’s age 55+ are invited to attend. 
Get some of your friends to come with you to play games, cards, work on puzzles, or just visit with us and 
have a cup of coffee or tea. Come on out and have some fun. We can’t wait to see you out and about again. 

We invite you to share your email with us so we can keep you informed on any additional events or changes that may occur. If you don’t 
have email, you can give us your child’s, grandchild’s, or neighbors to receive the information.  If not, then call 
us with your address so we can stay connected. 

We are open to any ideas you may have for the senior group. We are always looking for new and exciting 
events and meeting topics so let us know what you want. We have more ideas too and when we get them 
scheduled, we will let you know. Check our website: www.barringtonboro.com or the Barrington FaceBook page 
for updates. 
If you have any questions or concerns, please reach us: 856/547-1930. 

BARRINGTON SENIOR SCHEDULE
APRIL - DECEMBER 2022

NO MATTER HOW YOU FEEL GET UP * DRESS UP * SHOW UP
Barrington Senior Center is at the VFW/SRC – 109 Shreve Ave. 
The Senior Center will be open every Monday & Wednesday from 
noon to 3:30pm to drop in for games, cards, and puzzles. You do 
not have to pay dues to come to the senior center. Please see 
the schedule below for Monday’s (3rd Monday) and our Evening 
Events, (3rd Wednesday) of the month. Please sign up in advance 
for ALL events, except for drop in: 856/547-1930
       
May 4 –Wednesday Evening Event – 6-8 pm – Ice Cream Social 
sponsored by the Democrat Club. 
May 16 – MONDAY 12-3 pm - singing at 1 pm. The Singing Angels 
will entertain. We will take up a “free will collection” for our guests. 
June 20 – MONDAY 12-3 pm - indoor picnic/games. 
July 20- Wednesday Evening Event – 6-8 pm – Barrington Derby 
Horse Races, “horse racing” inside NEW EVENT
Aug 17 –Wednesday Evening Event 7-930 pm Movie Night, outside, 
inside if rain. NEW EVENT

Sept 21 – Wednesday Evening Event 6-8pm Outside picnic, inside 
if rain  
Oct. 17 – MONDAY 12-3 pm - speaker at 1pm. Assoc. in Hearing 
Healthcare - Nicole Grippe  
Nov 2 –Wednesday Evening Event – 6-8 pm. – Spaghetti Dinner & 
Show sponsored by the Democrats 
Dec 2 – Friday Christmas Party at Auletto’s - noon-3pm. You must 
be a dues paying member to attend. $20 Barrington residents, $30 
for all others. 
Dec 14 –Wednesday Evening Event – Judging for Holiday House 
Decorating Contest, 6-9 pm - weather permitting 

At this time wearing a mask is optional, but we do hope you are 
vaccinated and boosted!

BARRINGTON SENIORS 
      ARE BACK!!!
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Barrington On Track: News 
from the Barrington  Band

Last August the Band gave an outdoor 
concert at the Perkins Center in Moorestown, 
and we performed, again outdoors, for the 
Haddon Heights Fall Festival the beginning 
of October.  The end of November we gave a 
Christmas concert on the steps in front of the 
Haddon Heights library on Station Avenue.  It 
was the last outdoor concert we could manage.  
Some players had to go inside the library to get 
out of the cold.  The end of November we gave 
an indoor Christmas Program for the Haddon 
Heights Baptist Church, and an indoor Christ-
mas program in December for the Wiley Chris-
tian Retirement Community in Marlton.  

The Band rehearses most Tuesday evenings 
from 7 to 9 p.m. at the Haddon Heights Baptist 
Church on Station Avenue.  The Church has very 
generously made space available for us.  We 
are looking forward to spring concerts at HHBC, 
the Wiley Retirement Community, the Barrington 
Methodist Church, and other concerts are being 
scheduled.  We try to schedule most of our 
performances for a Tuesday night.  The dates, 
times, and directions for all of our rehearsals and 
concerts are posted on the Band’s web page: 
https://barringtonband.org/default.php.  We 
always have room for new players.  If you love to 
play good concert band music with fellow musi-
cians who also love to play, join us for a rehears-
al at HHBC, or contact us through the Band’s 
web site, or on our Facebook page.

Historical Society
We’ll continue that walk with that little girl from a couple of issues 
ago. Now she’s older and can walk to places on her own. There’s 
school, of course, at Culbertson, where Rite Aid is now. On her way 
home, she can stop at Ed & Ben’s Gas Station to buy penny candy. 
The variety of candy to choose from seems endless: Mary Jane’s, 
pretzel sticks, licorice sticks, dots on paper strips, wax lips,
Bubble gum, candy cigarettes and more-all for one penny each and 
placed in small brown paper bag. There was also Mrs. Purnell’s, on 
the corner of Gloucester Pike and Trenton, where sodas and more 
could be purchased. Or the girl would ask her mom for six cents so 
she could purchase a delicious cream donut at the Collmont Bakery, 
421 Clement’s Bridge Road, now a private home. 
Roden’s 5&10 at 208 Clement’s Bridge Road was a magical place 
it seemed to the girl. It sold candy bars, Hershey’s and Bonomo’s 
Turkish Taffy, toys, and lots of other goods. She would buy Christmas 
presents here for her family-powder puffs for Mom, handkerchiefs 
for Dad, a toy dog for her sister. On one side of the brick building was 
the post office, the Mary Happ Shop, which sold baby and women’s 
clothes on the other side. She went to Brownie meetings in the base-
ment of the old Methodist Church and to the dentist, Dr. Luis, which 
is now Heart and Soul Farmhouse but with her mother and sister. Lou 
Tessitore’s Luncheonette, known as the Triangle, was a great place 
for a good burger. Her mother would give her money to buy lunch 
there all by herself. It was just up the street from her house and is now 
Chef’s Commissary Kitchen. 
The library was in the old Borough Hall, demolished in the mid 70’s, 
across the street from her house. She went there often, going through 
the children’s books, checking many out to take home. Mrs. Githens 
was the librarian for many years. The Borough Hall was like a play-
ground to the girl who played on the metal front porch railings.
Now that the girl is grown up & many years older, she’s glad she 
lived in Barrington where there were so many places to go in the mid 
1950s.

Barrington’s 
INDEPENDENCE DAY PARADE

July 3, 2022
Would you like to participate in this year’s 

Independence Day parade? 
(float, walking group, etc...)

All are welcome!

Please email Councilman Kyle Hanson to register  
at khanson@barringtonboro.com

SUNDAE SUNDAYSUNDAE SUNDAY
Join us Sunday 6/12 from 4pm-7pm at 
Wish Upon a Star Park for a “create your own 
ice cream sundae party” to kick off the start 
of summer! Hosted by the Barrington Civic 
Association. Questions? Email Kyle Hanson 
at barringtoncivic@gmail.com.
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Garnets Hockey wishes St Rose of Lima Falcon Fest 
honoree Class of 2022, Jackie Valvardi, for community 
volunteerism a hearty CONGRATULATIONS! We are 
lucky to call Jackie one of our own.  Garnets Hockey is 
proud of the work Jackie has accomplished within our 
organization as well as St Rose of Lima School and 
Parish, the Borough of Haddon Heights community 
and political organizations, Interfaith Caregivers, and 
Garnets Lacrosse.  Thank you Jackie!  We love you!

Barrington Sports 
Updates
Woodland Warriors Baseball:
As of April 10th, the Woodland Warriors 
baseball team is 4-2, and sitting in 
second place in the National Division of 
the Camden County Scholastic Base-
ball League. The team will play 14 more 
games and then playoffs (if the weath-
er cooperates). The team is led by 8th 
Grade captains Jaxon Motta and Kevin 
Clark. Eric Leva has paced the pitching 
so far, recording 3 wins against no losses. 
At the plate, Motta and Clark are leading 
the team in hits and RBI’s respective-
ly. James Gray has contributed several 
extra base hits as well. If you are looking 
for a fun afternoon of baseball, come out 
and support the boys!

Little League:
Barrington Little League held kicked off 
the season with their opening day cere-
mony that was held on Saturday April 
2nd. They teams paraded down Shreve 
Ave to the fields where the opening cere-
mony was held. Police Chief Minardi 
threw out the season’s first pitch. Now 
that the weather is nice, try to stop by the 
Little League fields and check out a game 
in your free time!

Softball: 
Barrington Girls Softball was able to hold 
their annual opening day ceremony on 
April 9th after taking a 2-year hiatus due 
to Covid. It was great to see all the teams, 
families and supporters. The girls and 
their coaches kicked off the ceremony 
with a parade down Reading and Moore 
Ave. Softball recognized each player in 
the league as well as the league’s 2022 
sponsors. If you’re in the neighborhood, 
make sure to check out a game!

nfpa.org/education ©NFPA 2019

NATIONAL FIRE
PROTECTION ASSOCIATION
The leading information and knowledge resource
on fire, electrical and related hazards

GrillingGrilling

There’s nothing like outdoor grilling. It’s one of the most popular 
ways to cook food. But, a grill placed too close to anything that can 
burn is a fire hazard. They can be very hot, causing burn injuries. 
Follow these simple tips and you will be on the way to safe grilling.

SAFETY TIPS 
KKK Propane and charcoal BBQ grills should only be 

used outdoors.

KKK The grill should be placed well away from the 
home, deck railings and out from under eaves and 
overhanging branches.

KKK Keep children and pets at least three feet away 
from the grill area.

KKK Keep your grill clean by removing grease or fat 
buildup from the grills and in trays below the grill.

KKK Never leave your grill unattended.

KKK Always make sure your gas grill lid is open before 
lighting it.

CHARCOAL GRILLS
KKK There are several ways to get the charcoal ready to 

use. Charcoal chimney starters allow you to start 
the charcoal using newspaper as a fuel.

KKK If you use a starter fluid, use only charcoal starter 
fluid. Never add charcoal fluid or any other 
flammable liquids to the fire.

KKK Keep charcoal fluid out of the reach of children and 
away from heat sources.

KKK There are also electric charcoal starters, which do 
not use fire. Be sure to use an extension cord for 
outdoor use.

KKK When you are finished grilling, let the coals 
completely cool before disposing in a metal container.

Check the gas tank hose for leaks 
before using it for the first time each 
year. Apply a light soap and water 
solution to the hose. A propane leak will 
release bubbles. If your grill has a gas 
leak, by smell or the soapy bubble test, 
and there is no flame, turn off both the 
gas tank and the grill. If the leak stops, 
get the grill serviced by a professional 
before using it again. If the leak does 
not stop, call the fire department. If you 
smell gas while cooking, immediately 
get away from the grill and call the 
fire department. Do not move the grill.

If the flame goes out, turn the grill and 
gas off and wait at least 5 minutes 
before re-lighting it. 

SafetySafety

Propane Grills

• July is the peak month for
 grill fires.

• 
Roughly half of

 the injuries
 involving grills
 are thermal
 burns.

FACTS
!

!
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COMMUNITY BIBLE CHURCH
Wonderful Grace Radio (WGR) is one of 
Community Bible Church’s many outreaches to 
the Barrington community and the globe. WGR 
has Christ centered music and encouraging 
messages twenty-four hours a day, seven days 
a week. Community Bible Church’s services 
can be heard at 11:00 am and 6:00 pm each 

Sunday. If possible please feel to join us in person. Family Bible class-
es begin at 9:45 am and are in-person only. On Wednesday nights at 
7:00 pm, WGR airs the Community Bible Study and Prayer Meeting 
with Pastor Richard Archut. We invite you to join in with our virtual 
congregation for this live broadcast.

 Wonderful Grace Radio Quick Facts
1. Wonderful Grace Radio came about after seeing a need in the Chris-
tian community for a Bible-based, Christ-centered radio station. We 
went with an internet station for its potential to reach the whole globe 
as well as AM/FM stations were out of our price range. 
2. The name came about after searching for a name that clear-
ly explained our mission and goal. Wonderful Grace Radio takes its 
name from Haldor Lillenas’ hymn “Wonderful Grace of Jesus.”
3. WGR began broadcasting on October 9, 2010 at 7:30am. We are 
approaching 12 years of ministering to people around the globe. Over 
the years, we have had listeners from dozens of countries from around 
the globe.
4. Our station format was developed from our station managers decades 
of broadcast experience. We are currently updating our broadcast with 
a completion date in the near future!
5. Our radio station team brings over 70 years of radio experience with 
them, allowing WGR to provide the best user and listener experience.
6. In the coming months, WGR will be relaunching its new and improved 
broadcast format. New programs surrounded by new music will allow 
listeners a fresh new experience with Wonderful Grace Radio. We can 
also be heard on the RadioFM app. Learn more and give us a listen at 
www.wonderfulgraceradio.com  
7. We hope WGR is a continued blessing to Barrington. As an internet 
station, we have the opportunity to reach the globe while at the same 
time being Barrington’s home-town Christian internet radio station.

     Come join us as we study God’s word together. When visiting in 
person, please know that we take Covid precautions. Community Bible 
Church’s address is 321 Kingston Ave. Barrington, New Jersey 08007 
(off of Third Ave). If you have any questions or prayer concerns, the 
email address to contact us is pastor@cbcbarrington.com.

Greetings community friends. We at Grace Bible Church 
are so thrilled to be a part of such a wonderful town. We 
want you to know that we are a church for Barrington. 
We are honored to serve our community in a variety of 
ways through giving, free community events throughout 
the year for families, and partnering in other activities 
in town. We are here to serve, pray for, and partner with 
you in life. From our active children’s and youth minis-
tries to our small groups, men’s and women’s groups, 
and Addictions Victorious groups, we have something 
for all ages and all stages of life. Please visit our website 
and Facebook page for days and times for our worship 
services, children’s activities, small groups, and other 
meetings throughout the week. We would love to get 
to meet you and your family and welcome you into our 
loving community at Grace!



ATTENTION BARRINGTON HOMEOWNERS:
Inventory is LOW & the Demand is still HIGH!
Call me today to see what your home is worth!

Kathy McDonald
KathyMcRealtor@comcast.net    |   609-519-6418  |  856-428-2600 

Celebrating 30 Years,
over 2000 homes sold!

219 Trenton Avenue Barrington
$255,000

SOLD - B
OTH SIDES

221 W. Gloucester Pike 
Barrington

500 Whitman Drive  Barrington 
$426,000

315 Austin Avenue
Barrington 

201 W. Gloucester Pike Barrington 
$355,000

SOLD

110-A Erie Avenue 
Barrington 

PENDING 

PENDING 

PENDING 

SOLD


